    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                     September 14, 2021
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll and Alderman Brandon Shortt. Aldermen Monica Rozier, Chris Basler, and John Schweigert were absent. Also attending the meeting were Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald, John Lurk, David Van Leer and TJ Garb.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the August Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Brandon Short.
Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to pay all current expenditures. The motion was approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed. Notices were sent Wednesday, 09/08/2021.
TJ Garbs with Cochran reported that the survey work for the proposed tank site was completed on August 23, 2021, and preliminary design work has begun. A tentative schedule of Project Milestones is as follows: Release Plans to Contractors: November 1, 2021; Bid Opening: December 2, 2021; Award Contract: December 14, 2021; Notice to Proceed: March 1, 2022; Construction Complete: November 30, 2022. Regarding the Water Distribution Upgrades, the topographic field work began on September 2, 2021. A tentative schedule of Project Milestones is as follows: Release Plans to Contractors: January 12, 2022; Bid Opening: February 8, 2022; Award Project: March 8, 2022; Notice to Proceed: May 1, 2022; Construction Complete; July 15, 2022. Clement Road will have the 2- and 3-inch lines replaced by 6” to the end of the City service. This will be charged as time and expense since this was not included in the original plan. The Mayor is happy with the proposed timeline and stated that time will allow more revenue to be generated and saved for the project. Mayor Monia contacted TJ inquiring about replacement meters. Estimated cost for standard meters is $100/each and radio read meters is $230/each. Meters with a drive by reading device are available but quite costly and probably unnecessary for a City the size of Bloomsdale. Systems with one thousand or more meters seem to be more of the demographic for this option. The waterline increase will include replacing lines from the main to the meter and just beyond the meter. The meters can be replaced in phases. Cochran submitted photographs of three different tower options. The City has chosen a multi-leg tower that all agreed was the most aesthetically pleasing option, as well as the most economical. Estimated cost: #1 Option: $875,000; #2 Option: $950,000; #3 Option: $1.1 million. Colors were discussed and the tentative choice is white with blue lettering. John Lurk inquired as to whether it would be a good idea to start clearing the land for the new water tower now. The Mayor agreed and instructed John to move ahead. The Mayor expressed his gratitude, as well as the City’s gratitude for all Cochran’s hard work. TJ and Dave left the meeting at 8:05 PM, along with Mark Evans.

Clerk’s notes: Sheriff Stolzer was contacted on August 12th about the aggressive dog problem on Clement Road. Citations can be issued, or the dog removed if an officer sees the animal misbehaving. The animal can be reclaimed after a fine is paid. St. Agnes Tiny Crusaders Preschool is becoming fully licensed and a letter regarding zoning was provided by City Clerk Randoll. The paperwork for the $102,000 Rescue Plan money was submitted August 18, 2021. No word on scheduling yet. Cochran has contacted Bloomsdale Bank and First State Bank for a financing proposal regarding the infrastructure upgrade. City attorney Mark Bishop has completed paperwork for the Temporary Construction Easement/Quit Claim Deed for the new water tower location. Clerk Randoll will follow up. The City of Bloomsdale received an award from Missouri Rural Services Workers’ Compensation Insurance Trust for 10 years of workplace safety! The Missouri DNR is increasing the Annual Primacy Fee from $3.24 to $5.28. Lisa Dunn with Flock Security is planning to attend the October Council Meeting.
Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 PM. The motion was approved.
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